Transit Employees Health and Welfare Fund
Frequently Asked Questions

Why was it formed?
The H&W Fund was created to provide supplemental benefits to employees/retirees transferred into the
Group Insurance Commission (GIC). These benefits are life insurance, dental, vision and Medicare Part B

reimbursement.

Who can participate?
All Union and non-affiliated employees are eligible to participate in the Fund. Local 589 and Local 600
retirees must meet the criteria of “a member in good standing” set forth by the Union in order to participate

in the Fund.

How do I enroll in the H&W Fund?
Employees and retirees must complete an H&W enrollment form to participate. You must be a member of
the Fund to receive the supplemental benefits. Additional enrollment forms are required for dental and

vision benefits.

When can I enroll in the H&W Fund?

The first enrollment period ended on June 1% with an effective date of July 1* for life insurance, vision and
Medicare Part B benefits. Currently, we are accepting enrollments into the H&W for those who missed the
deadline. The effective date of the life, vision and Medicare Part B benefits is the first of the following month

after receiving the H&W enrollment form.

There will be another H& W enrollment period in November for those who have NOT enrolled in the H&W
Fund. Also, taking place will be a Delta Dental Open Enrollment for those who want to make changes or
enroll in Delta dental. The effective date of the changes will be January 1*. The mailing will come from the
MBTA. This mailing will provide information on Delta Dental and the H&W Fund. All completed forms should
be mailed to the Transit Employees Health and Welfare Fund, 10 Park Plaza, Suite 4810, Boston, MA 02116-

3974.

What will happen if I don’t enroll in the H&W Fund?

Any eligible employee or retiree who does not enroll and sign up for the benefits in November will not have
the opportunity to do so again until the next Full Open Enrollment Period in the Spring of 2016 with an
effective date of July 1%, 2016. Active employees who do not enroll will have their life insurance and dental
benefits terminated effective January 1, 2016. Retirees who do not enroll will have their life insurance and
Medicare Part B terminated effective January 1, 2016.

What is the participation fee?
The cost is $24.00 per year and can be paid through payroll/pension check deduction, or an invoice will be

sent.

I lost my Medicare Part B reimbursement will this be reinstated?

Yes. You must be a qualified retiree over age 65 to receive the benefit. The reimbursement will begin the
following month after you enroll in the H&W Fund. Local 589 and Local 600 retirees who do not meet the
criteria of “a member in good standing” set forth by the Union will not receive the benefit.






